
Cornelius O’Brien Lecture Series 
Concerning Historic Preservation in Indiana 

1972-1973 
The second lecture in the first annual Cornelius O’Brien Lecture 

Series Concerning Historic Preservation in  Indiana is scheduled for 
Indianapolis on Friday evening, March 30, 1973. Arthur P. Ziegler, Jr., 
executive director of the Pittsburgh History and Landmarks Foundation, 
will present a n  illustrated discussion, “Historic Preservation of Inner 
City Areas.” The program will be given at 8:00 p.m. in  Lecture Hall, 
Room 102, on the Indiana University-Purdue University Campus, 925 
West Michigan Street. There is no charge for admission, and interested 
persons are  invited to attend. Professor Donald L. Kinzer, chairman of 
the Department of History, Indiana University-Purdue University, Indi- 
anapolis, is chairman for the program. 

The third and concluding lecture in  the O’Rrien Lecture Series for 
1972-1973 is scheduled for  South Bend on Saturday evening, May 26, 1973. 
The speaker will be Mary C. Means, field director of the Chicago office 
of the National Trust for Historic Preservation. Her toliic will concern 
the progress of the National Register of Historic Places. The program 
will be presented a t  5 : 1 5  p.m. in Carroll Hall, in the Madeleva Building, 
on the campus of St. Mary’s College, South Bend, following a dinner 
meeting associated with an historic tour of South Bend and vicinity. 
Professor Patrick J. Furlong, Department of History, Indiana University, 
South Bend, is the chairman for this program. There will be no admis- 
sion charge for Ms. Means’ address, and all interested persons are  invited 
to attend. (People who wish to participate in  the tour or to attend the 
dinner meeting should make advance reservations with Professor 
Furlong.) 

The initial presentation of the O’Brien Lecture Series for 1973-1974 
is expected to be given a t  Bloomington on September 21, 1973, a s  part of 
the Fifth Annual Conference on Historic Preservation in  Indiana to be 
held a t  Indiaoa University on September 21-22, 1973. Persons who have 
registered for recent conferences should receive programs for this con- 
ference by not later than mid-August. Others wishing to receive pro- 
grams should send their full names and mailing addresses, including zip 
codes, to Dean Eunice Roberts, Indiana University Committee on Historic 
Preservation, Indiana University, Bloomington, Indiana 47401. 

The Cornelius O’Brien Lecture ,Series Concerning Historic Preserva- 
tion in  Indiana is made possible by a grant received from Mrs. Cornelius 
O’Brien of Lawrenceburg and her daughter, Mrs. John Timberlake Gibson 
of Washington, D. C. Mr. O’Erien (1583-1953) ,  a farmer, banker, and 
manufacturer, was quite active in  various historical societies and was 
also a pioneer in  the historic preservation movement in  Indiana. 




